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Dear Mayor Yu: 

 

Re: Quesnel-Hixon Road and Cottonwood River Canyon Bridge 

 

Thank you for your letter of June 11, 2025, regarding Quesnel-Hixon Road between Quesnel and 

Prince George.  

 

As you know, a landslide during the 2021 freshet resulted in the loss of approximately 

400 metres of Quesnel-Hixon Road. This section of the road and the Cottonwood River Canyon 

Bridge were closed for public safety while long-term solutions were explored. After extensive 

planning, geotechnical investigations and analysis of multiple options, we decided to 

permanently close the affected section of the road and take the Cottonwood River Canyon Bridge 

out of service to ensure public safety and manage taxpayer funds wisely. 

 

In the Quesnel-Hixon Area, alternate routes, such as Olson Road, continue to provide access to 

Highway 97 for residents north of the slide and accommodate current traffic volumes. The 

ministry is evaluating potential safety improvements to existing roads in the area—including 

road strengthening, resurfacing, an intersection upgrade and bridge rehabilitation—and is 

currently engaging with the community through a Community Liaison Group to discuss these 

options and gather local input. 

 

We meanwhile continue to make progress on other Cariboo Road Recovery Projects. The safety 

and drainage improvements along Highway 97 at Cuisson Creek are complete. Soda Creek-

MacAlister Road remains open to traffic, with further improvement work planned for later this 

year as part of ongoing enhancements. Construction is underway along Highway 97 at 

Cottonwood Hill, as well as at Blackwater Road at Knickerbocker Road. Construction on the 

Kersley-Dale Landing Road project is scheduled to begin in the coming months, while ministry 

staff continue to work on advancing the Highway 20 at Hodgson/Dog Creek Road project. 
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https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/transportation-projects/cariboo-road-recovery-projects/highway-97-cuisson-creek
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/transportation-projects/cariboo-road-recovery-projects/soda-creek-macalister-road
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/transportation-projects/cariboo-road-recovery-projects/soda-creek-macalister-road
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/transportation-projects/cariboo-road-recovery-projects/highway-97-cottonwood-hill
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/transportation-projects/cariboo-road-recovery-projects/highway-97-cottonwood-hill
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/transportation-projects/cariboo-road-recovery-projects/blackwater-knickerbocker
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/transportation-projects/cariboo-road-recovery-projects/kersley-dale-landing-road
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/transportation-projects/cariboo-road-recovery-projects/highway-20-hodgson-dog-creek


-2- 

 

 

In addition, construction is expected to begin this summer on the Bastin Road at Bastin Hill 

project, which will restore the road as a safe and resilient two-lane route. Work on the Quesnel-

Hydraulic Road Project, which will realign and restore the route to modern standards, is expected 

to begin as early as spring 2026. 

 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Greg Bruce, Director of the Cariboo 

Road Recovery Projects. He can be reached at 250 645-9629 or Greg.Bruce@gov.bc.ca and 

would be pleased to assist you. 

 

Thank you again for taking the time to write. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Mike Farnworth 

Minister 

 

 

Copy to: Premier David Eby 

 

 Honourable Brenda Bailey 

 Minister of Finance 

 MLA, Vancouver-South Granville 

 

 Honourable Lisa Beare 

 Minister of Education and Child Care 

 MLA, Maple Ridge-Pitt Meadows 

 

 Honourable Garry Begg 

 Minister of Public Safety and Solicitor General 

 MLA, Surrey-Guildford 

 

 Honourable Christine Boyle 

 Minister of Indigenous Relations and Reconciliation 

 MLA, Vancouver-Little Mountain 

 

 Honourable Jagrup Brar 

 Minister of Mining and Critical Minerals 

 MLA, Surrey-Fleetwood 
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https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/transportation-projects/cariboo-road-recovery-projects/bastin-road-bastin-hill
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/transportation-projects/cariboo-road-recovery-projects/quesnel-hydraulic-road
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/transportation-projects/cariboo-road-recovery-projects/quesnel-hydraulic-road
mailto:Greg.Bruce@gov.bc.ca
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Copy to: Honourable Diana Gibson 

 Minister of Jobs, Economic Development and Innovation 

 MLA, Oak Bay-Gordon Head 

 

 Honourable Kelly Greene 

 Minister of Emergency Management and Climate Readiness 

 MLA, Richmond-Steveston 

 

 Honourable Randene Neill 

 Minister of Water, Land and Resource Stewardship 

 MLA, Powell River–Sunshine Coast 

 

 Honourable Josie Osborne 

 Minister of Health 

 MLA, Mid Island-Pacific Rim 

 

 Honourable Ravi Parmar 

 Minister of Forests 

 MLA, Langford-Highlands 

 

 Honourable Lana Popham 

 Minister of Agriculture and Food 

 MLA, Saanich South 

 

 Honourable Jennifer Whiteside 

 Minister of Labour 

 MLA, New Westminster-Coquitlam 

 

 Greg Bruce, Director 

 Cariboo Road Recovery Program 


